Wounded Soldiers Fishing for Freedom VII

By Mike Kinchen

10/19/2010-CHOKE CANYON, Texas –

Wounded warriors from Brooke Army Medical Center in San Antonio joined up with volunteer Bass Anglers from around the state of Texas and beyond, Oct. 16 to participate in Fishing for Freedom VII.

Fishing for Freedom affords injured military service members the opportunity to team up with a semi-professional bass fisherman and enjoy a day on the lake fishing, followed by old fashioned Texas Barbecue.

Some of the wounded warriors were joined by family members who shared the day on the water and caught their share of bass.  Forty-four military members and their families were bussed in for the event that is held annually and is a way for the Quality Bass Club, the host and founder of the event to show appreciation for the warriors’ service to the Nation.

The key coordinators for this year’s event were Quality Club members Cal Bienhoff and Mike Robbins.  According to club president, Robert Dunlap this year’s success would not have been possible without the contributions of Cal and Mike.  Robert added that the annual sponsorship of the event by the Non Commissioned Officers Association National Defense Foundation and the Texas Parks and Wildlife helped make the event possible. And, he recognized the continued support of the Army Bass Anglers with boaters and tournament prizes; also he said it was the many behind the scenes volunteers that made it all come together.

The day concluded with prizes being awarded for the largest fish in several categories:

BASS CATEGORY - 1st Place Mark Huff 8.59 lbs

BASS CATEGORY - 2nd Place Aaron Cahill 2.95 lbs

BASS CATEGORY (YOUTH) -   Santos Alonzo 3.23 lbs
OTHER THAN BASS CATEGORY - Stacie Person 1.27 lb Striper

